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HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL

Recreation Committee
Minutes of meeting 
Date: Tuesday 20th June 2017.  
Time: 7:30pm

Location: Sampson Room, Memorial Hall, Hathersage.
Present: Councillors Marsden, Rodgers, Mander, Love, Wedgewood. Members of the Friends of KGF Playing Field Kirsty Taylor, Caroline Weeks, Sarah Mappin.
In Attendance: Steve Wyatt (Assistant Clerk)

	014/17
	
	Apologies for Absence – none.

	015/17
	
	Election of Vice Chair. Cllr. Wedgewood accepted the nomination of Vice Chair, was appointed and signed the Declaration of Acceptance.

	016/17
	
	To decide any variation in the order of business – Playground Behaviour to be brought forward to after approval of the previous meeting’s minutes.

	017/17
	
	Public participation – no one attended

	018/17
	
	Declaration of interests – none declared.

	019/17
	
	Confirmation of minutes of the meeting of 16th May 2017 – Approved and signed.

	020/17
	
	Any Matters Arising – none.

	021/17
	
	Playground behaviour.

Cllr. Love briefed the meeting on the comments that she had received from parents’ of children using the playground – children feeling bullied, intimidated and sometimes in tears. Cllr. Marsden has spoken to some of the original group of children involved in the fund raising and design of the Playground but none were available to attend this meeting due to them studying for exams. Mrs. Taylor read out a letter that she had received with regards behaviour in the playground – this included comments about smoking, swearing, damage of personal items, returning home in tears, intimidation. The author had reported the matter to the Police and statements had been given. Mrs. Mappin understood the Police had been to speak to the individuals mentioned in the letter. The letter made several suggestions as to possible solutions to the problem.

Mrs. Weeks reported a similar incident that had been reported to her.

Several of those present agreed that there seem to be more playgrounds users from out of the village of late and therefore names are not known. The fact non local users are using the playground is not, in itself, an issue.

It has become apparent that HVC are having behaviour issues with some Y9 and Y10 boys.

Mrs. Weeks stated that she thought the issue was a Community problem and should be addressed by the Community as a whole. It was suggested that a letter is sent to all families to make them aware of the current problem. Mrs. Mappin suggested that the current users of the playground should be reminded of the effort that was put in to raise funds for the playground. It was suggested that HVC parents are made aware of the problem via the HVC Pastoral team as they are generally proactive over such issues.
The meeting agreed to Mrs. Mappin making comment to HVC along the line of communications that she currently has with them.

Mrs. Mappin also suggested that a regular ‘patrol’ through the playground should be carried out in twos to monitor the problem. Cllr. Marsden stressed that people should not ‘patrol’ alone.
Cllr. Marsden suggested that the Police again be contacted to ask about the support that can be offered.

Mrs. Weeks suggested a list of ground rules for playground behaviour should be created with the involvement of children including those at HVC which could then be posted in the playground. This could then be referred to in the case of any bad behaviour. This idea was generally supported by the meeting.

Cllr. Wedgewood asked what time of day the problems were arising – it was thought this was generally after the initial after school period.

A meeting was proposed with a group of parents who are prepared to ‘patrol’ the playground to discuss what could be done.

It was agreed that letters should be sent from the Friends of the KGF Playing Field Committee - they will meet to write the letter and pass by HPC before posting – there would be a letter for HVC parents to encourage better behaviour and another for Hathersage families for requesting help in the ‘patrolling’.
The meeting agreed that Mrs. Taylor could feedback to the author of the letter that she had received.

	022/17
	
	Hard Play Area

	022/17
	.1
	Floodlights  - The Clerk confirmed that the curfew timer had been fitted. A notice informing of this will be posted on the lighting box. The Clerk is to inform all user groups that a curfew is now in operation for floodlight usage.

	022/17
	.2
	Charging – the times and dates of the regular users were noted for passing to the RFO to enable clearer invoicing.

	023/17
	
	Playing Field

	023/17
	.1
	Surface of Football Area – rolling has not yet been carried out to inappropriate weather/ground conditions. The Friends will do the rolling when conditions are ideal.

	023/17
	.2
	Report from Friends of the Playing Field Group – Cllr. Marsden encouraged the Friends of KGF to keep information coming to the Parish Council.

	023/17
	.3
	Bark/chippings for play area – Cllr. Wedgewood had brought a sample of hardwood chippings used at several schools in the area which met the appropriate BS. Small loads can be purchased of this type. It was agreed that 2 trailer loads (to the value of approx. £788) are ordered by Cllr. Wedgewood. Jonathan, to be contacted by Cllr. Wedgewood, will deep rotavate the current areas before anything new is added.

	024/17
	
	Playground

	024/17
	.1
	Playground reports – all reports that had been received by the Asst. Clerk had been passed to committee members.

	024/17
	.2
	It was noted that some minor repair is required to a bench in the playground. The Village Caretaker will be asked to carry out the repair otherwise this will be included in the package for the fencing work around the pool.

	025/17
	
	Confirmed date of next meeting as 25th July2017 (if required).
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